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Come Join Us – We’ve Saved You A Seat! 



     What a great Easter Egg Hunt that our HP&P Noble Gary Mayben, Lady Karie 
and all our volunteers put on this year: the Daughters of the Nile tattooing, Moslah 
Community Band playing in the background, Moslah Clowns putting on a skit and 
making balloon characters for the kids, the DeMolay helping with the eggs, Mystic 
Wheels setting up the front lawn, and so many more volunteering. Thank You! I 
believe we had 300 children who attended. The kids would not stop moving so I 
may have counted them more than once. And what would an Easter Egg Hunt be 
without our Easter Bunny. Great Job, Everyone! 
     This past weekend was our Spring Hospital Fund Drive, and I can’t tell you how 
proud I was of our nobles, ladies, family, and friends that helped make Friday & 
Saturday a great success. We even had some of our nobles’ employees volunteer 
to work the corners. Tarrant County gave us permits for fifteen street corners, but 
we only had the manpower to man seven corners. Imagine how great it would 
have been if we had enough manpower to man all fifteen corners. Our Assistant 
Rabban, Noble Coty Owens, and our HFD Chairman, Noble Marvin Woods, put 
together a plan to make sure that Moslah would be successful. SUCCESSFUL WE 
WERE.  

Committee Chairmen 

Office/Editorial Staff 
Business Manager  John Henderson 
817-335-9469  johnh@flash.net  
Admin/Digital Marketing  Nina Novick Ovalle 
817-335-9469  moslah@moslahshrine.org 
Newsletter  newsletter@moslahshrine.org 

Orlando Reyes - Potentate 2022 

From Your Potentate 
Published in t he  in te res t  o f   
Shrinedom by Moslah Shrine,  

1100 Henderson St. 
For t  Worth, Texas 76102-4583 

under t he  auspices o f  t he  Imperial Council 
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Appointive Divan 

Dear Moslah Nobles, Ladies & Friends, 

Orlando Reyes  Potentate 
817-798-5018  insurance@orlandoreyes.com 
Jerry Henderson  Chief Rabban 
817-829-5854  jerry@stabilewinn.com 
Coty Owens  Assistant Rabban 
817-454-8112  coty@cotyowenselectric.com 
Gary Mayben  High Priest & Prophet 
817-721-8652  texmayben@gmail.com 
Brett Boone  Oriental Guide 
817-919-8659  bboone@flash.net  
Moe Rahmeh, P.P. Treasurer 
817-312-9623     moe.rahmeh@sunchemical.com 
Jeff Barcafar, P.P.  Recorder 
817-233-4130    jbarcafar@lincolnfineingredients.com 

Elective Divan 

1st Ceremonial Master  Gene Kolvig 
2nd Ceremonial Master David Harris 
Marshal            Trey Smith 
Director General  James L. Mitchell 
Captain of the Guard William Knight 
Outer Guard  James Baker 
Chaplain   Bob Jones 
Colonel of Uniformed Units Marvin Woods 
Potentate’s Aides  Henry Hackbusch 
   David Grobe 

Unit/Association Presidents 
Band Bob Symington 512-663-0723 
Bedouins Jarrod Plumlee 817-694-7651 
Car-Vettes R.J. Forester 817-560-0325 
Clowns Royce Rose 817-891-1558 
Directors Roger Harn 817-996-7046 
Flying Fez Steve Ledgerwood 817-360-5460 
Golf Jim Smith 469-496-6907 
Legion of Honor Art Pena 972-623-8035 
Motor Corps Greg Mills 817-714-5018 
Mystic Wheels Michael Handley 817-371-0704 
Patrol Erik Ervin 817-657-3712 

Shrine Club Presidents 
Denton Co SC Jerry Knott 214-616-7126 
Eagle Mtn SC Rocky Gralla 817-771-4502 
Gainesville Reynalds Ansley Jr 940-634-9893 
Lake Granbury John Merk 817-559-2701 
Mansfield Phil Cottrell 817-692-6841 
TMRC Paul Sawyer 254-338-1096 
Gin Club Gerald Ledbetter 817-475-1469 
Brew Club Jeremy Gwin 817-449-3038 
Egypt Club Jerry Williams 940-642-4830 
Shifters John Heim 817-822-7699 

Blood Bank Brett Boone 817-919-8659 
Ceremonial Divan Chad McMinn 817-881-1231 
Shriners Hospitals Mike Bell 817-408-8114 
DeMolay Richard Baker, P.P.817-239-2139 
Donor Relations David Henderson 817-560-0090 
Entertainment Kenny Beck 817-240-6735 
Hosp Fund Drive Marvin Woods 817-614-9442 
Housing Jeff Eaton 817-944-9528 
Membership Art Pena 972-623-8035  
Photography David McCarthy 817-560-2992 
Provost Darrell Carothers 817-832-4333 

Making a Difference Together 

Spring has arrived, the birds are back, bees are 
buzzing, flowers are blooming, and Moslah is on the go. 
I would like to thank everyone that attended our last 
Business Meeting and Ladies Program. Ladies, if you 
missed the Ladies Program you missed a great event – 
just the room setup was worth coming to see. I would 
like to recognize Illustrious Sir P.P. Richard Baker for 
starting the Ladies Program; it was way back in B.C., 
but it’s still going strong. 

 

WHO’S 
WHO 
IN ‘22 

     

The energy that our nobles, ladies, family, and 
friends showed at those corners made up for 
any short comings. A special thanks goes out 
to Noble Royce Rose, Lady Roxy Rose and 
the Clown Unit; when a corner’s numbers 
started to dwindle the Clowns came to the 
rescue. They worked at five different corners 
on Saturday. 
  (Continued on next page) 

mailto:johnh@flash.net
mailto:moslah@moslahshrine.org
mailto:newsletter@moslahshrine.org


Potentate’s Column 
(Continued from previous page) 

     If you’re a person who needs to be motivated, consider our very own Noble Joe (Mr 
Shriner) Williams – 81 years old, Golf Unit, picked up signs and supplies on Thursday, 
showed up early on Saturday to have everything ready so the Golf Unit would be ready 
to start collecting donations at 9:00 AM, and then worked the street corner for four 
hours. When I say he worked the street corner I mean he was walking up and down in 
the middle of the street (don’t tell his wife) collecting donations for four hours. THANK 
YOU, MR SHRINER. 

  
If you could not help this Spring Hospital Fund Drive because you had a prior 
commitment, had to work, were ill or for any other reason, I am asking you to 

click on the link below and donate to Moslah Hospital Fund Drive. 
Donate Now 

      
    Moslah’s next event will be GAMES NIGHT on May 6, 2022, from 6-9 PM. Our 
Oriental Guide, Noble Brett Boone, and his Lady, Melinda Burke,  have a special night 
planned for people of all ages. We will still have our traditional Bingo, but they have 
also added Dominoes, Video Games, Gin Rummy and Door Prizes. Bring your friends 
and family and reach out to those members we haven't seen in a while and see how 
they are doing and ask them to come out and re-engage.  You do not have to be a 
Shriner to attend. Don’t miss Games Night.  
     To end, I’d like to let you know that BBQ is back so don’t forget to RSVP for dinner 
at our next Moslah Business Meeting on May 12th. Also get in those MEMBERSHIP 
PETITIONS so we can vote or obligate them at our business meeting then they can 
compete at TSA. 
   Fraternally yours,  Orlando Reyes 

The Divan, HFD Chairman, and their ladies, along with PP Harold Benefield & PP Mike Wallach started 
the HFD Streetcorner Collections Day with a hearty breakfast. 

Some Storefront Collections moved to 7-11 
(from Spec’s) this year. 

Atwoods in Crowley also allowed Moslah to 
solicit funds for the HFD. 

Teskey’s was also a retail location where 
Nobles and ladies took donations. 
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https://www.moslahshrine.org/fundraiser/hospital-fundraiser/


D. Michael Wallach, P.P Galveston Hospital Board Member 
William Risk, M.D., P.P. Galveston Hospital Chairman Emeritus 
Gary E. Reynolds, P.P Galveston Hospital Chairman Emeritus 
Richard P. Baker, P.P Galveston Hospital Chairman Emeritus 
James H. King, Jr., P.P Hospital Board Member Emeritus 
David Henderson  Galveston Hospital Secretary Emeritus 

Shrine Hospital Board Members 

2022 Hospital Fund Drive 
Dates 

September 
23rd (Fri) 6:30pm – Equipment Pickup at 
Director’s Bldg – 2000 Samuels Ave., FW 

 
24th (Sat) 9am – 3pm Street Collections 

November 
5th (Sat) – 6th Annual Moslah Christmas  

Car Show 
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Coty Owens, Assistant Rabban 
Hospital Fundraising Divan Rep 

HOSPITAL FUND DRIVE 
 
Dear Moslah Nobles, Ladies and Friends, 
I would like to thank everyone that turned out for our Hospital 
Fund Drive on April 22nd and 23rd.  It was a tremendous 
success this year bringing in over $20,000 for our hospitals. I 
was amazed at the dedication and commitment our nobles and 
their ladies have to helping out our hospitals. This year we 
welcomed friends and family to come out and help, and they 
showed up as well. Everywhere we went we witnessed everyone 
working hard and having fun. It was a great day to be out and the 
weather was great (except the wind). Our next opportunity to get 
out will be in the fall on September 23rd and 24th. This is when 
we will be working the outlying areas, such as Cleburne and 
Granbury. The residents in these areas are well aware of 
Shriners, and are always willing to donate to our noble cause.  

In addition to the nobles and their ladies and friends I would also like to thank our HFD Chairman Marvin 
Woods for all he does to make this a success each and every year, as well as Shelly Woods, Terry Eaton 
and Beth for sorting and counting the money. Thanks to the Divan ladies for helping out on the corners, and 
to the entire HFD committee.  

From Your Hospital Fund Drive Chairman 
First, I want to thank the Ladies that came out and worked Friday and Saturday. We could not have done as 
well as we did without you. Nobles, I also want to thank all of those who came out and worked, especially 
those who gave us all day.  We realize it takes lots of your time, but remember it is for the kids that we do 
this.  I also would like to thank the Clowns and appreciate their patience and flexibility in being moved around 
3 times on Saturday. 
The total bill count was $19,201 for Friday and Saturday.  Coin count was over $900. Thank you all for a 
great job.   I know we had worker shortages in some areas, and had to make some changes in the store 
fronts on Friday.  Hopefully we will have more people next time.  It is very important that we do everything we 
can to support our hospitals. 
Thank you again for all the hard work. 
Marvin Woods 



BE A SHRINER NOW 
      We had a great time at the Moslah Annual Easter Egg Hunt 
and Egg Stuffing. Over 4,000 plastic eggs and candy were 
donated! I would like to thank all of the Unit Membership 
Chairmen and their Ladies for their help. Also, a big Thank You 
to our Entertainment Chairman Kenny and his Lady Ellen for 
keeping all the volunteers fed and hydrated!  
    Thank you to the DeMolay’s for all their support; what a great 
job they did helping all of us older Shriners! 
     Lady Deb, thank you for being the BEST Bunny ever! John 
Heim, thanks for reaching out to Monty Cain to provide a 
beautiful ’54 Bellaire for our Bunny to arrive in! We also had the 
Band performing for us all day. The Flying Fez brought out their 
patient transport van, and the Mystic Wheels had the egg-
hunting areas set up. Thanks to all y’all for the support. 
      The Daughters of the Nile did an awesome job in support of 
both stuffing the eggs and the egg hunt. Their Clownettes were 
out in force with their tattoo and sticker station. Thank you, 
Ladies! 
    The Divan, most of us, got to perform with the Clowns, until 
Illustrious Sir Orlando caught us in the act! I didn’t get to see all 
of the “SKIT” for some reason, but I caught the video on 
Moslah Facebook!  Go check it out! 

Upcoming Membership Events for 2022 
· TSA Victory Party - June 15 

· Cornhole Tournament - July 30 
· Ceremonial Setup - Oct 21 

· Ceremonial & Fall Dance - Oct 22 
We encourage you to invite your friends, family, co-workers, neighbors, 
and anyone who you think will make a good Shriner to any and all of our 
events. Visit REFER A GOOD MAN to submit contact information for a 
prospective member. 
We need your help to meet our membership goals! Several are reaching 
out to our Blue Lodges, and it’s working! 

Gary Mayben, High Priest & Prophet 
Membership Committee Divan Rep 

UNITS & CLUBS MEMBERSHIP STATUS 

Units Goals Petitions 
Obligated/
Affilliated 

Band 3 0 
Bedouins 6 1 
Car-Vettes 5 0 
Clowns 10 4 
Directors 3 0 
Flying Fez 3 0 
Golf 7 4 
LOH 2 0 
Motor Corps 3 0 
Mystic 
Wheels 3 0 
Patrol 5 0 
Brew Club 4 0 
Shifters 3 0 
General 
Nobility     8 

TOTAL 57 9 8 
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Moslah Has a New Club!  
In April, Moslah approved the formation of the Moslah Cork & Ash Club. The Moslah Cork and Ash Club exists as a means for 
members to explore the hobby of Tobacco and Spirits sampling through the promotion and education of Tobacco, Cigars, 
Cigarillos, Pipe Tobacco and distilled spirits, and other related activities to increase the awareness and knowledge of selection and 
pairing of different tobacco and spirits with food, wine, beer and other spirits. 
The goals of the Cork and Ash Club are as follows: 
1. To engage in social activities focused on Tobacco and Spirits tasting. 
2. To promote the hobby and enjoyment of Tobacco and Spirits. 
3. To promote the responsible use and enjoyment of Tobacco and Spirits. 
4. To enjoy the Brotherhood found throughout the Shrine. 
5. To educate members in the process of making Tobacco and Spirits. 

The elected officers are as follows: 
1. Cognoscente (President) - Roman A. Martinez 
2. Connoisseur (Vice President) - William Knight 
3. Confidant (Secretary/Treasurer) - Moe Rahmeh 
If you want to learn more or join the club, call Moe  
at 817/312-9623. 

https://www.facebook.com/MoslahShriners/
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
https://webfez.shrinenet.org/referral
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BRING YOUR 
SWITCH 

CONTROLLER’S 
DOCKING! 

MOSLAH FAMILY & FRIENDS 
GAME NIGHT 

FRIDAY, MAY 6 
6:00 – 9:00 pm 

Moslah Temple Ballroom 
1100 Henderson St. 

RSVP 
HERE 
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1rKfsewpF9gNYs7PuFPIXJkLYtq9UVuZXVVG9WYEbuF8/viewform?edit_requested=true


Thursday, May 12th,  we will have our Stated Meeting in the Temple Ballroom at 
7:00.  Barbecue is back! 
  
• 6:00 Riscky’s BarBQ Dinner - Nobles in the Grand Ballroom 

  $10 donation per plate 
 

• 7:00  Nobles in Grand Ballroom for stated meeting  
 

• 7:50  Social Hour 

MAY STATED MEETING 

RSVP for Meal  
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In April, Moslah ladies and friends enjoyed a special program, Secrets of Professional Skin Care, 
presented by Licensed Esthetician Mackenzie Harlin, owner of Obsidian Skincare in Fort Worth. 
The hostesses, Lady Melinda Burke and Lady Beth Owens, along with several helpers, 
transformed the basement dining room into a relaxing retreat where delicious refreshments were 
enjoyed while learning about skin care with a live demonstration on Lady Penny Henderson.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdFn22Gp6z5Av9Ot1D4v2edlXNzbk22v8-uJ-r1_AJ_F6_IpA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfCDRrgn0ml1awb3pgQYq6xTHR8DOFFQEMijvWqm_1opV2jNA/viewform
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In Memoriam 
 

Robert C. Brennand 
 

Gerald H. Mason 
 

Hubert L. Jones 

MOSLAH SHRINE MEMORIAL SERVICE 
All Nobles and Ladies 

Please join us on Sunday, May 22, 2022 at 2:00 p.m. 
 to honor the families of Nobles that we have lost this past year.  

The service will be held at the Masonic Temple in the Commandery Asylum (4th floor). 
A reception will follow the Memorial Service in the foyer. 

Proper attire is suit and tie for gentlemen and dress or slacks for ladies. 
Click here to let us know you are coming 

For questions, call Memorial Chairman Trey Smith (817)437-8210 or the Temple Office.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf98k9ify7BOOo7Mxzu9TaiReeq8Yy6IQjVme3chHUKsfqD2w/viewform?fbzx=7785323550646064437
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Texas Shrine Association - Ceremonial 
June 9-11, 2022 - Wichita Falls, Texas 

While the units continue to practice, we’re making plans to celebrate! 
 

Moslah TSA Victory Party 
 

Bring all of your family and friends to  
celebrate our TSA competing units 

 
Wednesday, June 15 

6:00 – 9:30 p.m. 
Moslah Temple Ballroom 

 
Dinner will be served at 6:30 

 
We have a proud history of winning at TSA, 

and there is no better way to celebrate our victories than 
with each other! 
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RSVP 

RSVP 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSff02Iaute1zupwA19wYVs7A54n0XjU9cqEFihs4nB7lmienQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSff02Iaute1zupwA19wYVs7A54n0XjU9cqEFihs4nB7lmienQ/viewform


All Unit, Club & Association News 
Bedouins 
The Bedouins have had a busy April. Our Easter ham fundraiser for our entertainment fund was successful, and the hams were 
delicious! Thank you to everyone who helped us raise the money we needed. We also had our Annual Men’s Retreat in April, 
with great food and fellowship. 
Coming up in May, we have our stated meeting with dinner and ladies’ night on May 3. And preparations for TSA are in full 
swing! The year of the Bull is upon us! 
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Hamming It Up This Spring! 

What’s the Buzz, Moslah Nobles and Ladies? 
Growing flowers with Bees and now, here comes the HEAT!!! We have experienced some windy, yet HOT days of late. We 
continue to practice for our TSA Drill. We plan to possibly place 2 teams at TSA for the First Time in a LONG time!! In 2022, our 
goal is to bring home 1st place at the upcoming TSA Drills in Wichita Falls next month. We are continuing to grow our 
membership – we added 2 new Social Members and 1 Active Driver to our Ranks!! The BUZZ of Excitement is all around us!! 
It’s a great time to be a member of the Car-Vettes!!! If you are interested in any of the upcoming Parades or Practices, please 
reach out to one of our members!! Come out and join one of the fastest growing Units in the Shrine!! 

Join us for the Upcoming Parades  
What a great time to be a SHRINER and a CAR-VETTE! We anticipate LOTS of parades in 2022!!  Come on out and support 
our Unit and the Shrine!!  

• Fairmont Parade – May 7, 2022  • 4th of July Parade – Arlington – July 4, 2022 
• Fort Worth Parade of Lights – Nov 20, 2022 • Mineral Wells Christmas Parade – December (TBA) 
• Decatur Christmas Parade – December (TBA)  

Please contact our Colonel (Cecil LeMond – 817/247-0246) or Captain (Mike Pool – 817/229-6407) if there is an interest in our 
Unit participating in a parade. 

Upcoming Unit Business Meetings  
Our Unit Business Meeting is on the Second Monday of each Month at 7PM located downstairs at the Temple. Come on out 
and visit with us to find out HOW FAST WE ARE GROWING!!!!  
We also will be scheduling more Social Events very soon…….  
Our Unit knows how to have a great time!! Take a look at the photos from our Recent Parades!! We are getting the word out – 
Lots of Great Fun and Fellowship!!  
To Join or Follow us, Search for: Moslah_Carvettes Instagram Account  |  Moslah Car-Vettes Facebook Account 

Car-Vettes 

Egypt Club 
Moslah Egypt Club began thinking about how to help Moslah grow 
into the large Shrine Temple it once was. The Club has worked on 
this Shrine Ring project for 2 months. It was recalled that in the 
late 1970’s some Blue Lodge's gave their new members a 
Masonic ring. I was fortunate to have been given one. We were 
asked to wear it at all times. Thousands of Masons were wearing 
rings in Texas. I began to notice it attracted attention from the 
public. I had young men say "I like your ring." That was the perfect 
opportunity to expand the conversation until membership could be 
spoken about. 
The Moslah Egypt Club would love for you to attend our meetings 
held on the 1st Thursday of the month (excluding TSA week, & 
month of July when Temple is dark). Occasionally we will have 
internet meetings, when it is difficult to get to the Masonic Temple. 

Shrine Rings For Sale 
$50 -$125 - Sizes 7 – 15 
A Moslah Noble has agreed to make us stainless steel 
Shrine rings. Custom-made with a top plate and 
scimitar logo. Also a top and side plate. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The black eventually wears off color. Higher price gold 
rings are available. 
Contact Jerry Williams 940/642-4830 or email 
jewry48@yahoo.com 



On Sunday April 3rd 2022 members from Moslah and Hella clown units answered the call from the family of long time 
Shriner and clown  Jerry "Big Bubba“ Moore. He wanted to clown around one more time with his brothers. Big Bubba was in 
hospice care resting peacefully at home. We visited with Big Bubba and family, talking about the days at the circus and the 
smiles on the kids’ faces. It was a great and rewarding day for us and his family to see him light up with his smile, putting on 
that red nose. We presented him with a token of gratitude, "The Big Red Nose“, for his many years of committed service to 
Moslah Shrine and our clown unit. 
Royce “Buttons” Rose - President Clown unit 
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Moslah Clowns 

Flying Fez 
As of April 14th, the Moslah Flying Fez has completed 13 trips and has 1 trip pending for 2022 to the Shriner’s Clinic or Dr. 
Lee’s office in Houston, or Shriners Childrens’ in Galveston. 
Flying Fez collected over $1,000  during the Hospital Fund Drive collections. We appreciate the help provided by the 
Templars of Southside who worked our locations with us, along with the Divan ladies. Thank you to all who volunteered. 
We’re always looking for more members!!  Dues are minimal, but the rewards are great as we are helping the Shriners 
Childrens’ health care system.  Contact B. J. Young at 817-709-6637 for membership information. 
Sincerely -  Steven Ledgerwood, Flying Fez Commander, 817-360-5460 

Paul & Edith Sawyer braved the winds to collect funds for 
Shriners Childrens’ during HFD street corner collections. 



Mystic Wheels 
The Mystic Wheels’ practices are in full swing. This year will feature an intricate, high speed drill that has been designed for 
this competition. We are making great progress and will be ready by TSA-time. Many thanks to Colonel Bill Jones for 
keeping us focused and on track.  
 
We have  several new members in various stages of preparation for the Mystic Wheels. We will be welcoming them in over 
the next few months. 
 
We had a wonderful turnout for the Hospital Fund Drive.  We were able to have people at the store fronts along with 
covering our corner for street corners collections on Saturday.  Many thanks to Mike Kelley, Jessee Holbrook, and Michael 
Handley for all of their hard work on organizing a great event. Collections went great and the response from the citizens of 
North Fort Worth was excellent!  It is always great to get the FEZ in front of the public. 
 
We were proud to have a large number of Mystic Wheels show up and help out at the Easter Egg hunt.  A great event in a 
year of great events! 
 
We will be launching our first Yacht Club of the year in May.  This promises to be a fun evening, great weather, smooth 
sailing for all!  Any interest from non Mystic Wheels nobles just let us know.   
Please visit our website, Moslahmysticwheels.com to see our latest activities and upcoming events.  You are always 
welcome at our functions! 
 
Hello Moslah Nobles!  Are you and your family looking for a unit home?    
Are you looking for a great group of Masonic brothers to hang with?  Looking to make lasting friendships?  Be part of a 
winning team?  Do you like parades?  Do you enjoy the thrill of competition?  That rush when you take the field? Well, then 
we invite you to visit the Mystic Wheels.  We are family oriented with Ladies and Kids at all our events.  We have regular 
monthly activities for the Ladies and kid friendly activities as well. In addition, we are very active in all Shrine and Blue 
Lodge activities. We ride inexpensive, traditional, open wheel go karts that are fun, fast, loud, crowd pleasing, and easy to 
ride.  You don’t need to be able to work on them or store them, or transport them…that is all taken care of for you.   We’re 
very user friendly!  
 
Call Bill Jones 817/608-6678, Stoney Burke 817/588-3024, or Brett 
Wiesner 817/360-7585 for information and a visit. Come see 
why so many nobles and their families have chosen the Mystic 
Wheels...and hey, still the LARGEST and friendliest motorized  
unit in Texas! 

TSA Nears For All Moslah Nobles and Ladies! 
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The Temple Front Lawn was ready to go after we set up  

https://moslahmysticwheels.com/
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100 Million Dollar Club 
It takes millions of dollars a year to operate the Shriners Childrens’ health care system. 85% of the system’s operating 

income comes from the Shriners Childrens’ Endowment Fund. This fund is supported by the gifts and bequests of Shriners 
and non-Shriners alike. Too many people believe that if they cannot donate or leave a large sum of money, their gift will not 
count. Obviously, every contribution helps. The goal of the HUNDRED MILLION DOLLAR CLUB, established in 1972, is to 

add $100 million to the endowment fund through gifts or bequests of just $100 (or more). Interested in joining?  
There are 3 ways to become a member of the  
100 Million Dollar Club: 
• Contribute $100 or more to Shriners Childrens’ 
• Have your will include a bequest of $100 or more 
     to Shriners Childrens’ 
• Add a provision to an existing will leaving $100 or  
     more to Shriners Childrens’  

   

New Members In April 2022: 
Steve Bova 

Carl J. Jones 
David L. Henderson – donated by Dawn Henderson 

Leon Adams – donated by Brett Boone & Melinda Burke 
Questions:  
Brett Boone 817-919-8659  or Moslah Shrine Office 817-335-9469 

Blood bank 
donations 

April: 
Moslah Car-Vettes 
Moslah Golf Unit 
Moslah Shifters 

 
Questions:  
Moslah Shrine Office  
817-335-9469 

MOSLAH NEEDS YOU – DO YOU NEED SOME EXTRA CASH?!? IT’S A WIN/WIN! 
Moslah’s telemarketing company is currently hiring for our upcoming 2022 Moslah Circus Telemarketing Campaign. The 
Campaign has started and we NEED YOUR IMMEDIATE HELP. Like most businesses right now, the telemarketing 
company is having challenges finding employees to man the phones. If you are interested, or know someone who wants to 
earn some extra money, please call John Henderson in the Shrine office (817/335-9469) for additional information. This is 
not a volunteer position, and candidates do not have to be a Shriner to apply.  

Bus: (817) 860-0000 
email: 

insurance@orlandoreyes.com 
Auto – Home – Life - Commercial 

Advertising in the Moslah News gives your business an added boost. Contact Terry 
at newsletter@moslahshrine.org for more information. It’s easy to join our 

mailing list to receive the 
monthly newsletter 
and/or timely emails for 
current events. 
1. Text ‘MOSLAH’ to 

22828 
2. Sign-up online here 

==>  
 
 

Mailing List 

What you receive: 
Each donor receives a handsome 100 Million Dollar 
Club certificate. By contributing $100, you can feel 
like a million knowing that you have helped to ensure 
that Shriners Childrens’ will be able to continue 
helping children for years to come. Optional Fez strip 
noting “100 Million” is available for purchase. Call the 
office, if interested. 

Moslah Shrine Circus ~ Nov. 17 through Nov. 20 

Great 
Idea for 

Mother’s 
Day Gift! 

mailto:insurance@orlandoreyes.com
mailto:newsletter@moslahshrine.org
https://www.moslahshrine.org/newsletters/
https://www.shrineservices.com/events/Circus.aspx?EventID=5
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Easter Egg Stuffing 
Over 40 Nobles, Ladies and family members participated in stuffing over 4,000 plastic eggs with candy on Wed, Apr 6 

Moslah’s newest clown, Fezzy, 
made a surprise visit to pose with 
Illustrious Sir Orlando Reyes 
before Fezzy’s grand debut at the 
Easter Egg Hunt.  

15 
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Easter Egg Hunt 
As many as 300 kids pounced on about 4,000 eggs on Sun, Apr 10. No one went home without a FULL basket! 
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2022 Easter Egg Hunt 
Four lucky children found the golden egg and received a SURPRISE GIFT presented by Illustrious Sir Orlando Reyes 

He had his hands full with these 3 

The Easter Bunny arrived in Grand Style 
in this bright red Bellaire 

And she received a hearty welcome  
when she arrived. Many pictures 

were made with her.  
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2022 Easter Egg Hunt 
Moslah Clowns entertained the guests with balloon animals and a skit. Rithmah Clownettes joined in the fun and also 

provided temporary tattoos. The Divan Ladies assisted kids with Easter crafts and small toys. 
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2022 Easter Egg Hunt 
The Divan was not to be outdone so they nosed in on the Moslah Clowns skit.  

They were having a great time….until Ill Sir Orlando put a stop to that! 

Illustrious Sir Orlando Reyes and Her Majesty 
Morgan Ervin clowning around. 

Goodbye Easter Bunny! 
See you next year! 



Hospital Fund Drive 
Saturday, April 23  

20 

The Divan Ladies 
assisted Flying Fez 

and Eagle Mountain 
Shrine Club with 

collections. 

Illustrious Sir recruited son, Jared, to help. 

Kerry Hunsaker Receives Community 
Builder Award 
Panther City Lodge No. 1183 A.F. & A.M selected 
Kerry Hunsaker of Hope Center for Autism to receive 
their 2022 Community Builder Award. Hope Center for 
Autism is a charitable organization located at 2751 
Green Oaks Road, Fort Worth. The Hope Center for 
Autism serves Fort Worth and the surrounding Tarrant 
County cities to enable individuals on the autism 
spectrum and their families to live more fully functional 
lives. Mr. Hunsaker has been a volunteer with Hope 
Center for ten years. Mr. Hunsaker’s main duties have 
been as fund raising coordinator. 

Over his time with the center, he has been instrumental in raising over $50,000 a year thru music events, toy drives, tip 
donations and a wine dinner. Due to Mr. Hunsaker’s tireless efforts, Hope Center for Autism has been able to help improve 
the lives of countless number of individuals and families in our community. In recognition of his distinguished service and 
personal contributions to the community, Panther City Lodge No. 1183 A.F. & A.M. presented Mr. Kerry Hunsaker the 
Community Builder Award. 

Moslah Divan joined 
the Nobles of TMRC club 

and their ladies at their 
April meeting  
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Moslah’s May Birthdays 
5/1  Harold A Rumzek 
5/1  James F Laney 
5/1  Joseph S Fox 
5/1  Rickey L Montey 
5/1  Gordon Turner 
5/2  Roy E Hill 
5/2  Barney J McCasland 
5/4  Larry E Garrett 
5/4  Tipton C Kindel III 
5/5  Albert R Bernard 
5/6  G B Funk 
5/6  Curtis S Chastain 
5/6  Matthew A Sims 
5/7  Chad L McMinn 
5/9  Jimmy D Payton 
5/10  Lewis E Marchbanks Jr 
5/10  Daniel T Hill 
5/10  Charles L Vanover 
5/13  Joseph C Piland 
5/13  Randall D Moore 

5/25  Willie H Eastwood III 
5/26  Marcine Crane 
5/27  James H Atkinson 
5/27  Robert E Franklin 
5/27  Jimmie M Muller 
5/27  Steven J Vandekieft 
5/27  Tracey Cryer 
5/28  Thomas M Bates 
5/28  Randall S Collins 
5/28  Kenneth J Beck 
5/28  Jonathan Hughes 
5/29  Larry L Kilgore 
5/29  Dewey W Markum 
5/29  Jason N Wiggs 
5/30  Frank G Treadaway 
5/30  Kyle M Fairchild 
5/31  L Donald Hunt 
5/31  David R Richardson 
5/31  Richard O Gary 
 

5/14  John D Bennett 
5/14  Stephen W Todd 
5/14  Henry C Hackbusch III 
5/15  Harold E Baker 
5/15  Geoffrey G Seitz 
5/16  James O Creviston 
5/16  M Layton Rigg 
5/16  Bates C Russell 
5/17  Jay Schouten 
5/17  Michael D Holder 
5/19  Louis D Chapman 
5/19  Brett L King 
5/21  Stephen C Jones 
5/22  Tom W Kelly Jr. 
5/22  Darrel W Conn 
5/22  Toby T Flores 
5/22  Christopher A Akers 
5/23  Wayne E Pricer 
5/23  Randall L Bowden 
5/25  Keith A Kidwill 

Moslah Patrol members were out in force for HFD street corner collections 



2022 Activit ies 
on the Temple Calendar 
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Any Unit in Need of a Provost for Their Event 

Please email Darrell Carothers at: rescuemedic1@tx.rr.com.  
The earlier we know about the event, the easier it is to get it covered. 

 

2 - 7th – Imperial Session, Minneapolis 

30th – Cornhole Tournament 

May 
6th – Bingo Night 
12th – Business Meeting  

22nd – Moslah Memorial Service  

 

6 - 9th – TSA Wichita Falls 

15th – Moslah Victory Party 

 June 

If you have not paid your Shriners dues, please pay 
online at moslahshrine.org ($5.00 convenience 
fee), by phone at 817/335-9469, or in person at the 
Temple Office. 

July 

13th – Sportsman Spectacular 
August 

Deadline for submissions for the June 
Moslah News is Thursday, May 26th. Please 
send to newsletter@moslahshrine.org. 
Questions: Terry Eaton (817)480-4520 

mailto:rescuemedic1@tx.rr.com
https://www.moslahshrine.org/membership-dues/
mailto:newsletter@moslahshrine.org
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